Edwards and Blake (Elior) Catering Contract with Norfolk LA Maintained Schools
1	If you have a catering contract with Edwards and Blake you may have received correspondence from them attempting to vary your contract. This may be in relation to:
(a)	Edwards and Blake reserving the right to invoice your school for their loss of income when they cannot gain access to the school site for example when schools are closed due to inclement weather. They have referred to this as a “Trade Reduction Event”; or
(b)	VAT correction changes. 
Contract Variation
2.1	Our advice is that it is inappropriate for Edwards and Blake to unilaterally vary their agreement with you unless your contract specifically gives them the right to do so. 
2.2	Your contract should have the following clause:
“No variation or amendment of this Agreement or oral promise or commitment related to it shall be valid unless committed to writing and signed by or on behalf of all Parties.”
This means any attempt to vary your contract is not valid unless both parties have specifically negotiated the change and confirmed their agreement by signing a written copy of the agreed variation.
VAT treatment
3.1	If you have received a deed of variation from Edwards and Blake attempting to re-state the agency/ principal status of the parties from the start of the contractual relationship, please refer to the flowchart at Appendix 1 which summarises your relationship with a catering contractor and how you should account for VAT in relation to school meals.
3.2	We advise that you do not accept a retrospective variation of your contract unless you are certain a historical error has occurred and the proposed variation accurately rectifies that error rather than better the position of the supplier.
3.4	Further, any back-dated VAT invoices should only be processed if the VAT charges apply to the service provision that you received at the time Edwards & Blake made the error in the original invoicing and you can verify that those charges are legitimate and accurate. Please see worked example attached as Appendix 2.
Next Steps
We attach as Appendix 3 a draft response to Edwards and Blake which you can adapt for your particular purpose. We suggest that you send 2 copies of the letter to Edwards and Blake, for the attention of both their legal and finance department. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]If you require further information, please contact your finance support officer in the first instance.
